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Dear Sir / Madam
 
Please find attached my letter of objection against proposed development of greenbelt in
Horsforth/Rawdon 
 
Please can you acknowledge receipt of my objection to ensure I know that it has been filed.
 
Thank you
 
Rachel
 
Rachel Moran
7 Park Grove, Horsforth, Leeds, LS18 5EE 

 | 
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Rachel Moran

7 Park Grove, Horsforth, Leeds LS18 5EE



9 November



LDF Publication Draft Consultation

Forward Planning and Implementation

Leonardo Building

2 Rossington Street

Leeds LS2 8HD 



RE: Objection to Leeds Site Allocation Plans 



Dear Sir / Madam,



As part of the Leeds Site Allocation Plan public consultation process, this letter is my formal objection to the proposed development of a number of sites in Horsforth. 



The sites I want to formally object to the proposed development are:

· HG2 - 41 (4240) : Fields South of A65 from Horsforth & Rawdon RA to crematorium 

· HG2 - 42 (1016) : Fields at Broadway and Calverley Lane, Horsforth 

· HG2 - 43 (5009) : Fields at Horsforth College Campus 



I have lived in Horsforth for 45 years and the open green spaces proposed for development are important us and thousands of other local residents.  These areas make it a pleasant environment to live.  For years with my parents, and now with my own family we take walks in a safe and beautiful environment helping our wellbeing.  My husband and I run through these areas and we walk through the lanes to reach local pubs on the canal, take part in community football and reach Rawdon Woods.  We also regularly spot wild deer, owls and red kites which are beautiful to see, educational for our children and would be destroyed by the planned development which is terrible.  These sites should continue to be part of Leeds’ ‘Strategic Green Infrastructure’ as identified in the Adopted Core Strategy.





It is my understanding that the proposed development sites are NOT consistent with the national policy, specifically with regard to infrastructure.  Leeds has insufficient policies in place to address the issues that these developments will generate.  Development of these sites on greenfields will lead to nearby villages being engulfed within the ‘Main Urban Area’ and they will no longer be separate ‘Major Settlements’ of their own.  



Already there are acute traffic issues around the A65 at Horsforth Roundabout.  Recent traffic lights on the roundabout have resulted in even longer lines of traffic crawling from Rawdon to Horsforth and also in the opposite direction along New Road Side to Rawdon.  There seems to be no plan to resolve these problems and further road works will be costly – which we will have to pay for.  Also thousands of additional residents will push the resource in schools and medical services.  



Please keep me informed of the public examinations, submission of the plans and potential outcome of the review as I would like to retain my right to attend and speak.



Yours faithfully



Rachel



Rachel Moran








